Youth Leadership Training & Planning Activity

 The presidency of each of the YW classes & the YM quorums were invited along with their leaders.
 We started at 9:00 AM On a Saturday and our Bishop and his counselors fixed a pancake breakfast for us.  Then at 9:30 the YW went to our YW room.  (The YM went to the Primary room and I don't know what they did but they were doing some training also.  )  I had blown up 12 balloons each of yellow, red and purple and they were all over the floor.  The girls were excited to see them but they couldn't touch them.  We welcomed the girls and told them how important they were and what an important calling each of them had.  
 We then did two activities.  

I asked the girls to take a piece of paper and write down everything they could think of about a penny.  What was on both sides of the penny.  This had to be done from memory. Then, working with the girl next to them, they compared their lists and came up with one list for the pair of them.  A set of girls read their list out loud and then others that had other items on their list were asked to add to it.  The idea was to show that working with more than one person you can get more ideas.  

The next idea was with the balloons.  We had the Beehives and their leader assigned to yellow.  Miamaids and their leader to the red and the Laurels and me to the purple.  The balloons were everywhere in the room.  Under chairs and tables, etc.  The girls could not touch the balloons with their hands just their feet.  They had to move all the balloons to one corner of the room and keep them there with out anyone coming and stealing or disturbing them. (The leaders would either protect their balloons or go out and try to disrupt one of the other teams collection of balloons.  When all the balloons were gathered you won.  There weren't prizes but the girls but they really enjoyed the activity.  The idea was to work together to get the work done.  They had so much fun. 
 
Then we passed out binders with calendars, rosters and planning sheets in them.  One section was dedicated to just how to be a good leader and what was expected of them in each of their callings.        We divided all the presidents and they came with me.  The 1st counselors went with my 1st counselor.  2nd counselors with my 2nd counselor and the secretary trained the secretaries.  We had this section for 15 minutes.  Then each class met together with their leader for about 15 minutes.  At this point it was wonderful to have the girls talking about when they could meet at a presidency meeting, etc.  This entire section took about 45 minutes to do.
 
We then met with the YM and for about 5 to 6 minutes the youth wrote down all the ideas that they could think of that they would like to do for combined activities.  Then they turned their papers 
in and the papers were distributed out to different people.  Each quorum or YW class had mini meetings looking over their papers and choosing 5 activities they would like to do.  These list were then added to the chalk board and as there were 6 classes and 12 months, each class was assigned two months to be in charge of.  We chose things that were listed on the board and which class would be in charge of what.  It was really very organized by the YM leader who did this.  
   
Believe it or not, we started at 9 and we were cleaned up and the youth had left by 11:30.  Our calendars were scheduled for the combined activities, we had trained, had fun and started with 
breakfast.  We plan to do this again next year.

